## SELECTMEN'S MEETING

Present were Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd and Betty Hooper.

Ruth McLaughlin came in to recheck her application for Current Use.

Building permits were approved for Robert Gaither and Dwight Lovejoy.

Pistol permits were renewed for Frederic & Lyla Cutting.

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Stanger and Mr. & Mrs. Donald Chapman met with the Selectmen to make complaint about unnecessary noise to be contended with from citizens during night hours in the center of town. They complained about lofd music from the apartment owned by John & Rita Young. Also noise from parties held in the town hall; they also objected to the continuous traffic from gravel trucks traveling through town. They feel the trucks are exceeding the speed limit. Another complaint was in regard to cherry bombs being set off during the middle of the night waking everyone up. They questioned if these bombs were not, in fact, illegal. Fred Cutting, police officer who was in the room, answered that the bombs were illegal. Their next complaint was regarding the fact that they report these problems to Chief Ballou and he claims that there is nothing he can do. Mr. Chapman asked if it were possible to set a noise level limit on Town Hall functions. Mr. Sallada suggested a meeting be arranged for these people to meet with the Police Chief. They agreed. Chief Ballou will be reached for a date at his convenience.

Tom McGann came in regarding advertising signs placed on the corner of his proper6y. He objects to so many being there and has been removing the signs. He will agree to allow one sign measuring 1' x 3'.

Sam Dane came in for information on the method of obtaining a right of way to his property which is land-locked. Everett Dicey agreed to provide one only if it does not affect his tax structure. Mr. Sallada suggested he go to a lawyer for advise.